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31 January 2022 

Dear Parents, 

On 27th January, the Education Bureau announced the suspension of face-to-face lessons and school activities 

to 21st February. During the class suspension period, our school will continue conducting Zoom lessons for 

students to learn at home. Please note the following arrangements: 

 

 
1. Zoom Live Lesson 

Students need to login at 8:10 sharp to attend the Morning Assembly and the first lesson. All the lessons 

will be conducted according to the existing timetable. F.1-3 students will only need to take the morning live 

lessons while F.4 and 5 also need to attend the afternoon lessons every Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 

Zoom lesson attendance is counted towards regular attendance and the content covered during online 

lessons will be part of the exam curriculum. The copy rights of all online lessons are owned by the school, 

taping, video recording or screenshotting without teacher consent is strictly prohibited.  Please refer to the 

previous Letter to Parents (20220121a) for more details of Zoom lesson arrangements.  

 
2. Regular Test Arrangements 

There will be no Regular Tests during the period of online lessons. The arrangements for Regular Tests will 

be announced after the resumption of face-to-face lessons. 

 
3. F.6 Final Examination 

The F.6 Final Exam and discussion of papers will continue as scheduled under tight anti-epidemic measures. 

To better reinforce social distancing, the exam venues might be rearranged. Students need to pay close 

attention to the notice board for exam venues posted at the front entrance of the school. Timetable of 

discussion of papers will also be emailed to students in due course. 
 

4. Parents Meeting Day and the Post Parents Day holiday 

The Parent Meeting Day originally scheduled for 20 February 2022 will be rescheduled for 6 March 2022. 

Details will be announced in due course. The post parents meeting day holiday scheduled on February 21st 

will still be the school holiday, and students do not need to attend classes on that day. 

 

5. Post exam “Discussion of Paper” for the 1st Term Exam 

The school has scanned the answer scripts of the papers not yet discussed, and they will be emailed to 

students accordingly. The papers will be discussed by the teachers concerned during Zoom lessons after 

the lunar holidays. 

 

6. Extra-curricular activities 

All extra-curricular activities in school have to be cancelled or postponed according to EDB instruction. 

For external activities, teachers in charge of the activities will make individual arrangements with the 

students.  

 

Thank you for your attention. God bless and stay safe. 

 
Yours faithfully, 

LEUNG Man Fai 
Principal  
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